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MICKLE TRAFFORD AND DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10 SEPTEMBER 2007 

Present: Mrs W G Faulkner – in the chair

Mr T L Bartley, Mr R Brace, Mr J A Gardiner, Mrs M P Parker, Mr J N Jackson, Mr I S Jones, Mrs J A Woods, 

Mr J G Nicholas, Mrs B A Harrison, Mr D K Rowlands, Mr J H Taylor, Mrs F Mottram
Mrs S M Chamberlain – Clerk to the Council

Members of the public – 4

Open Forum

The hedges along the A56, Warrington Road, need cutting back as they are starting to overhang the footpaths and road.  This will be mentioned in the next newsletter.

Apologies:  Mr B T Ancliff (holiday), Mr J Walsh (holiday), Mr T R Law (holiday), Mr R E Parkin (CHALC meeting), Mrs F Mitchell (family commitment), MR M Gale (work commitment).  At this point the Council were advised that due to work commitments Mr M Gale was standing down as a Parish Councillor.  The Council were advised that a new Councillor would need to be co-opted for the Mickle Trafford area.
Declaration of interest – Personal/Prejudicial

Trafford Mill – Mr DK Rowlands as landowner (prejudicial); Mrs E A Mottram and Mrs M P Parker as directors of the company.  

The Cedars and Whitegate Stables – Mr D K Rowlands as adjacent landowner (prejudicial)

Election of Vice Chairman

Mr J A Gardiner proposed Mrs E A Mottram.  This was seconded by Mrs M P Parker.  All were in favour and Mrs E A Mottram accepted.
Co-option of Parish Councillor for Picton Area

Mr I S Jones proposed Mrs J Simmonds, This was seconded by Mr J H Taylor.  All were in favour however, it was noted that the correct procedure had not been followed and it would be necessary for Mrs J Simmonds to wait until the next meeting to be formally voted onto the Council. Mrs J Simmonds was allowed to join the meeting but not allowed to vote at this time.

The Chair asked that, in future, if there was anything on the agenda that any Councillor had issue with could they please notify the Clerk in advance of the meeting.

Approval of Minutes

The circulated Minutes of the meeting held on 9th July 2007 were taken as read and approved by Council subject to the following amendments: 

· Under Finance & General Purposes Committee the sentence “The Parish Council is to fund the building and lease it to the Community group to save VAT” should be deleted. Also, the land involved is leased by Cheshire County Council partly to the Scouts and partly to the Parish Council.  The Scouts no longer need the Scout Hut and have agreed to relinquish the lease in favour of the Community Centre project.

· Under Power Failure and Speedwatch Sign  the word agency should be deleted after Highways as this is not the correct council department.
Acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by Mr D K Rowlands and seconded by Mr J G Nicholas.  All were in favour.

Finance & general Purposes Committee

The circulated Minutes of the meeting held on 6 August 2007 were taken as read and approved by Council. The item entitled “Burial Grant” should be changed to “Churchyard Maintenance”. Acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by Mr D K Rowlands and seconded by Mrs E A Mottram.  All were in favour.

Authorise Accounts
Acceptance of the accounts for the period 1st April to 31st August 2007 was proposed by Mr J H Taylor and seconded by Mrs E A Mottram.  All were in favour. A query was raised regarding the allocation of the double taxation received of £2,260.  It was agreed to leave it as it stands at present.

Planning

The circulated Minutes of the meetings held on 6 August 2007 and 3 September 2007 were taken as read and approved by Council. Acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by Mrs M P Parker and seconded by Mrs E A Mottram.  All were in favour.

It was brought to the Council’s attention that demolition work and tree cutting had taken place at Deva Forge, The Street, Hoole Village with the possibility that planning permission had not been sought.  Mrs M P Parker volunteered to take this up with the Enforcement Officer.
Gowy Liaison Meeting

The circulated Minutes of the meeting held on 30 August 2007 were taken as read and approved by Council. Acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by Mr D K Rowlands and seconded by Mr J H Taylor.  All were in favour.

Mr D K Rowlands briefed the Parish Council on the content of the meeting. Having read the Cheshire Replacement Waste Plan he advised that, although it did not rule out the possibility of extending the use of the Gowy site beyond 2012, neither did it actively encourage it.  The Parish Council should advise Cheshire County Council that they are opposed to the extension of the licence.  His views were endorsed by Mr J H Taylor and Mr R Brace.  It was also mentioned that with the current recycling programme there was no real justification for extending the licence as there should be a reduction in general household waste.
A presentation by the 3C Waste team and architects had provisionally been set for 2.00pm on 27 September 2007 at the Gowy Landfill site.  This date was not acceptable to the Council and the Clerk was asked to approach Nick Brabner at 3C Waste to see if the presentation could take place at the next Parish Council meeting at the Village School on 12 November 2007 where all the Councillors could attend.

Discussions took place as to whether it should be a Public meeting but it was agreed that the presentation should take place first so that the Councillors are fully aware of the plan.

It was pointed out that 3C Waste would be putting in their planning application in October 2007 however, this would not be passed through until at least 2 months after the date of application which would give the Parish Council time to have the presentation and submit their objections.

The Clerk was asked to check whether the proximity of the landfill to residential housing complied with the regulations.

Newsletter

The new format was explained by Mr R Brace and the costing explained by Mr J N Jackson.  It was observed that with the advertising revenue the cost of production of the newsletter would be covered and a small profit could be made which would be ploughed back in.
Mr J N Jackson has already contacted several businesses with the Parish and there should be no problem in raising sufficient revenue.

It was suggested that the income and expenditure for the Newsletter be identified separately in the accounts.

A vote of thanks was proposed by Mr J H Taylor for all the work undertaken by the Councillors involved with the Newsletter. This was seconded by Mr T L Bartley and all were in favour of the new format.

It was agreed that a trial period of the 16 page format should take place until the end of the financial year meaning 4 editions would be produced. The first edition is to be produced before the end of September 2007. 
It was suggested that Mr D K Rowlands as a Cheshire County Councillor and Mrs M P Parker as a Chester City Councillor could be mentioned for the Community to approach with any concerns they may have.
Volunteers would be required to fold and staple the newsletter.

Mickle Trafford Power Failure

It was noted that Floyd Boka from Scottish Power would attend the meeting on 12 November 2007 to discuss any problems.

A56 speed warning signs
The Chair explained that the County Council are against putting more signs up as they become a clutter on the roadside and can become distractive to motorists.  A speed watch sign is to be erected on the Mickle Trafford sign at the approach to the village and it is hoped that this will slow motorists down.  It was agreed that we accept that the County Council are doing all they can do to alleviate the problems as they are to repaint the white lines and this stretch will form part of the review to be done before 2011 of all A and B roads. The Clerk is to write to the County Engineer to establish what the bend design criteria is for the accident spot on the A56 ie whether it was for 40 or 60 miles per hour.
Grants

Mr T L Bartley advised that at least one land owner in the Parish is prepared to change some of his stiles for kissing gates subject to consultation with the County Council regarding the positioning of fencing and other gates so that motorbikes could not get onto the fields. 

It was agreed that we take up the original offer  of kissing gates as there should be no cost to anyone.
Community Centre Project

Mr D K Rowlands updated the parish Council on the group meeting held in August 2007. The group had discussed the possibility of a new building which would cost in the region of £600,000 however, it would be impossible to raise funds for this amount.  It is proposed that the old scout hut is refurbished in a similar way to that at Waverton where the cost would be considerable less than a new build.  The Community Centre do not want to be a subcommittee of the Parish Council and would prefer to be seen as a “Stand Alone” project.
The land in question in School Lane, Mickle Trafford is leased partly to the Scout organisation and partly to the Parish Council. It is suggested that both give up their leases in favour of the Community Centre Project so that a new 99 year lease can be granted.

Mr R Brace advised that an application for a £200,000 lottery grant had been made and a decision was still awaited.
The group are to sign a constitution to make the project incorporated charity status.

The group request that they have full Parish Council backing for the project and, although the group are fund raising themselves, they request that funds are set aside by the Parish Council each year to help funding. 

Taxi Scheme

All current participants have been give details of the new rules and have signed a registration form.
Mr J H Taylor asked that it be agreed the maximum any family could claim in one calendar month be £24.  This was proposed by Mr T L Bartley and seconded by Mrs E A Mottram.  All were in favour. There is also a Chester scheme which Mr J H Taylor is looking into.

Joint Purchase of Land

This needs looking into and is to be put on the agenda for the next meeting.

Meetings

Councillors are to advise the Clerk if they wish to attend the CHALC Annual meeting 2007 on 18 October 2007 and the Parish Partnership Reception on 31 October 2007.
Parish Surgeries

22 September 2007 – Mr J H Taylor and Mrs E A Mottram

20 October 2007 – Mr T L Bartley and Mr JA Gardiner

24 November 2007 – Mrs M P Parker, Mrs E A Mottram and Mr J Walsh

The meeting finished at 9.30pm
Date and time of next meeting – 12 November 2007 at 7pm









Prepared by Sue Chamberlain – 11 September 2007 
